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On June 23, 2009 the proposed ordinance was amended and passed out of committee with a do pass recommendation to be expedited to the Council’s June 29th agenda. 
SUBJECT

A motion in support of the conservation efforts for the Lake Sammamish kokanee.
SUMMARY

Lake Sammamish kokanee salmon are nearing extinction. The proposed motion urges the United States Fish and Wildlife Service to list the Lake Sammamish kokanee as endangered in accordance with the Endangered Species Act. The motion also recommends that the Washington State Department of Fish and Wildlife follow through with its proposal to implement an emergency conservation supplementation program in the fall of 2009.
BACKGROUND 
Once Abundant, Now Nearing Extinction

Lake Sammamish kokanee are a landlocked, smaller form of sockeye salmon. They live entirely in Lake Sammamish and nearby streams. Historically, the population numbered in the thousands. The population was so abundant that it supported a subsistence fishery for the Snoqualmie Tribe. Now, the current population is estimated at less than one hundred fish. With such a population, the Lake Sammamish kokanee face extinction. 
In 2007, the Lake Sammamish kokanee Work Group was formed. Similar to the salmon recovery planning, this is a locally driven effort. It includes representative of each local government, state and federal agencies, non-governmental conservation groups, and citizens. 

In July 2007, a petition to list the Lake Sammamish kokanee was submitted to the United States Fish and Wildlife Services by Trout Unlimited, King County, City of Issaquah, Snoqualmie Tribe, People for Puget Sound, Save Lake Sammamish, and Wild Fish Conservancy. The petition led to ongoing formal status review, but no final decision has been made.
A recent study (January 2009) on Lake Sammamish kokanee finds the declines are a direct result of the loss of habitat quality and quantity. The study recommends that an artificial propagation (hatchery) program be implemented as soon as possible in order to protect the last remaining Lake Sammamish kokanee. 
ANALYSIS

Proposed Motion 2009-0375 recognizes the alarming decline in the Lake Sammamish kokanee and commends those who have been working on the conservation of the kokanee. The proposed motion urges the United States Fish and Wildlife Service to list the Lake Sammamish kokanee as endangered in accordance with the Endangered Species Act. The motion also recommends that the Washington State Department of Fish and Wildlife follow through with its proposal to implement an emergency conservation supplementation program in the fall of 2009.

AMENDMENT

The amendment would replace incorrect references to the Lake Washington kokanee with the correct reference to Lake Sammanish kokanee. The amendment would also add Save Lake Sammamish to the list of entities to be recognized for their leadership in the conservation of Lake Sammamish kokanee. The amendment would also clarify that the supplementation program referred to in the motion is a “pilot” program. 
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